## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



2 3 JUIN 2009

Brussels, C/2009/じんその

Dear Mr Auken,

The Commission wishes to thank the Trade and Industry Committee and the European Affairs Committee of the Danish Parliament for their opinion on the Green Paper on Consumer Collective Redress. The Commission considers the views of the national Parliaments representing the different legal traditions in the Member States of great importance. The two Committees of the Danish Parliament convey a considerable amount of comments and suggestions which will be helpful for the Commission's policy-making process.

The Commission welcomes the Committees' detailed comments and will reflect on their explanations and suggestions when it comes to deciding on any future action. As emphasised in the Green Paper, the Commission is fully aware of the risks associated with the US-style class action. The Commission will ensure in any future initiative that it does not lay ground for the development of a litigation industry.

The Commission takes note of the different opinions as regards standing to bring an action, opt-in versus opt-out and funding, which were expressed by the parties represented in the Danish Parliament. These are all important issues and the Commission will carefully consider all comments and reflections made.

Within the context of better regulation, the Commission is required to consider all possible options and give stakeholders the opportunity to state their views on these options before proceeding with any initiative. The Commission will analyse with due attention the views of different stakeholders expressed during the consultation process. The Commission has already published all contributions to the Green Paper and a feedback statement in due course. Any possible future initiative will be based on a thorough assessment of the consultation's outcome, and will be thoroughly examined in the light of the principles of proportionality and subsidiarity.

Please note that the same letter will be transmitted to Mr Schmidt, Chairman of the Trade and Industry Committee.

Yours sincerely

Margot WALLSTRÖM Vice-President of the European Commission

Mr. Svend Auken Chairman of the European Affairs Committee Folketinget

## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



Brussels, C/2009/4630

2 3 JUIN 2009

Dear Mr Schmidt,

The Commission wishes to thank the Trade and Industry Committee and the European Affairs Committee of the Danish Parliament for their opinion on the Green Paper on Consumer Collective Redress. The Commission considers the views of the national Parliaments representing the different legal traditions in the Member States of great importance. The two Committees of the Danish Parliament convey a considerable amount of comments and suggestions which will be helpful for the Commission's policy-making process.

The Commission welcomes the Committees' detailed comments and will reflect on their explanations and suggestions when it comes to deciding on any future action. As emphasised in the Green Paper, the Commission is fully aware of the risks associated with the US-style class action. The Commission will ensure in any future initiative that it does not lay ground for the development of a litigation industry.

The Commission takes note of the different opinions as regards standing to bring an action, opt-in versus opt-out and funding, which were expressed by the parties represented in the Danish Parliament. These are all important issues and the Commission will carefully consider all comments and reflections made.

Within the context of better regulation, the Commission is required to consider all possible options and give stakeholders the opportunity to state their views on these options before proceeding with any initiative. The Commission will analyse with due attention the views of different stakeholders expressed during the consultation process. The Commission has already published all contributions to the Green Paper and a feedback statement in due course. Any possible future initiative will be based on a thorough assessment of the consultation's outcome, and will be thoroughly examined in the light of the principles of proportionality and subsidiarity.

Please note that the same letter will be transmitted to Mr Auken, Chairman of the European Affairs Committee.

Yours sincerely

Margot WALLSTRÖM Vice-President of the European Commission

Mr. Hans Christian Schmidt Chairman of the Trade and Industry Committee Folketinget